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OVERSIGHT: MODERNIZING THE FIRE CODE 

I. Introduction

On April 22, 2004, the Committee on Fire and Criminal Justice Services, chaired by Council Member Yvette D. Clarke, will hold an oversight hearing on the department’s efforts to modernize the city’s fire code. The Committee will also be receiving testimony on several pieces of legislation in relation to technical changes to the fire code. These bills are described in separate briefing reports. Those expected to testify include the Fire Department, fire unions and fire science experts. 
II. Past Hearing 

 The Fire Prevention Code of the city of New York was adopted in 1918, and according to FDNY officials has “never undergone a comprehensive review or revision.”
  At an October 29, 2003 hearing before this Committee, the FDNY stated that the department was working with the Buildings Department and other city agencies to reform the Building Code, an 18-month to 2-year process, yet there were no plans for a comprehensive revision of the fire code. 

Some of the gaps in the city’s fire code were brought to light by a report issued by the U.S. Chemical Safety and Hazard Investigation Board (CSB) on the cause of the April 2002 explosion at Kaltech Industries, a sign manufacturer, housed in a 10 story building in Chelsea. The CSB charges that this explosion could have been avoided if the city of New York, like other cities, included within its fire code certain hazardous materials safety regulations with regard to container labeling, worker training rules and separation of incompatible chemicals.
  The current code does not prohibit the mixing of incompatible chemicals in manufacturing facilities, require the identification or labeling of chemicals, or that the employees who handle the hazardous materials be made aware of the hazards and be trained in methods of safe handling.

Testimony of fire science experts at the October hearing indicated that the adoption of a model building code, such as those produced by the International Building Code (IBC), with a model fire code, such as those produced by the International Code Council (ICC) or the National Fire Protection Association (NFPA), are interrelated and intended to be adopted simultaneously. These model codes have been adopted by many cities and most states.  For example, the International Fire Code, endorsed by the International Code Council, has been adopted by 32 states, including New York State, and many major cities such as Little Rock, AR, Boulder, CO, Oklahoma City, OK, and Fort Worth, Texas.
 

 III. Comprehensive Fire Code Review

Subsequent to the aforementioned hearing, two pieces of legislation relating to technical changes to the fire code were later signed into law. Local Law 78 relates to dry cleaning and dry dyeing establishments, and Local Law 79 relates to carbon dioxide storage permits. 

A comprehensive review of the fire code in its entirety was later announced by the Administration. According to the Mayor’s FY05 preliminary budget, in addition to three staff previously assigned to work on the fire code, six new staff will be hired or assigned to reform the city’s fire code. 
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